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03 Work and income   
Persons no longer entitled to unemployment benefit, 2014-2018 
 

Over half of people no longer entitled to unemployment benefit 
find employment again after one year 
 
For the past five years, around 38 000 people per year have been excluded from unemployment 
insurance. 55% of them find work in the first year after exclusion. Excluded persons who are 
reintegrated into the labour force are often paid lower wages in comparison with other employees 
and are more likely to have atypical working conditions. The new publication, “Situation of people no 
longer entitled to unemployment benefits" from the Federal Statistical Office (FSO) is based on the 
synthesis survey “Social protection and the labour market” (SESAM) and enables the situation of 
people after exclusion to be compared with that of all employed persons. 
 
 
 
 
You can find the complete text of the press release in German, French or Italian: 
 
For German see: www.bfs.admin.ch/news/de/2019-0483 
 
For French see: www.bfs.admin.ch/news/fr/2019-0483 
 
For Italian see: www.bfs.admin.ch/news/it/2019-0483 
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